M.C.M.B.A. Meeting


November 7, 2000 @ 6:55 P.M.





Attendance





Lewis Jones Jr.


Bill Bradley


Scott Castle


Roger Childress


Brian Dexter


David Lowery


Dewey Pearson


Mark Rogers


David Whittamore





Meeting Minutes





After roll call Secretary Lewis Jones Jr. read the minutes from the October 10, 2000 meeting.  A tournament to send a team to the State Tournament was discussed in the Oct. 10 meeting but no action was taken to put on such tournament.  The board has decided not to run a 50/50 and $5.00 pot to help increase attendance.  Another discussion from the minutes from the Oct. 10 meeting was whether Ryan’s has been contacted about the MCMBA annual meeting.  David Whittamore said he would check with Ryan’s about the meeting.  The board was asked for reports from the officers and directors.  Their was nothing to report at the time of this meeting.  The board was asked for reports from the committees.  Brian Dexter reported to the board that the Audit Committee has gone over the books and that everything appeared to be in order.  The board discussed attendance to the meetings and Brian Dexter asked about the rule that a director wasn’t supposed to miss more the two meeting in a row.  David Whittamore stated that it was two meeting in a row without letting the board know.  Scott Castle said if the rule was enforced that we wouldn’t have a board.  David Whittamore then said we need nine members (needed for a majority) and we would not have nine members.  Brian Dexter then stated if that is the rule then everybody needs to abide by it.  David Lowery brought up that if being absent from meetings becomes a pattern that to do justice to the board the association would need to make whatever changes that the board needs to do.  The board then discussed electing a Sergeant-at-arms because the last meeting wasn’t ran very well and the board didn’t get a lot done.   David Whittamore made a motion that Bill Bradley be the Sergeant-at-arms and was seconded.  Bill Bradley was elected to the position by an unanimous vote of the board.  Mike Moody was elected to the Board of Directors by an unanimous vote of the board.  Bill Bradley talked to the board about sending members of the board to the State Association meeting in Louisville on Sunday, Nov. 12.  Bill then stated he thought the board could pay for a team to bowl in the State Tournament if the members of the team showed up for the meeting.  Bill asked if the board could afford and would want to send a team to the State Tournament if they agreed to attend the state meeting.  Bill Bradley made a motion to send a team and was seconded.  The board voted unanimously to send a team to the State Tournament.  David Whittamore then made a motion that if a team member whose bowling is paid for will have to reimburse the association if they do not show up for the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed.  Bill also talked about how we need to work to make the association better and what we need to do to accomplish this.  Scott Castle suggested having a committee to call bowlers who no longer bowl in leagues to try to increase interest when the new bowling lanes are open.  David Lowery asked if their was a list of bowlers from earlier seasons.  Lewis Jones Jr. told the board that the association keeps a list of its members.  The board voted unanimously to form a Membership Committee.  Scott Castle then asked for nominations for the Membership Committee.  Mike Moody , Dewey Pearson and Brian Dexter agreed to be on the Membership Committee.  Bill Bradley said he would work with Jim Winkler, who is manager of the new lanes, as a liaison between Galaxy Lanes and our association.   Scott Castle reported to the board information about an upcoming male/female doubles tournament.  David Whittamore made a motion and was seconded that Scott get with Velma Cruse (secretary of the MCWBA) and see what the MCWBA are interested in doing with the tournament.  The board was unanimous in its vote and the motion passed.  Scott then asked the board who would be interested in working the tournament.  Board members gave Scott dates they could work and he made a note of the dates they could be there.  Scott asked Velma Cruse to come into our meeting and talk about the Holiday Tournament.  The MCWBA said they would take care of the money part of the tournament and the MCMBA would take care of the paper work for the tournament.  The men and women’s associations agreed to have at least two members each to work the tournament.  The board then discussed rules for the Holiday Tournament with Velma and promotion for the tournament.   Bill Bradley discussed holding a Shriner’s Tournament at the new lanes and talked about how popular the tournament used to be.  The board thanked Velma for talking to the board about the tournament.  Bill Bradley made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded.  The board the voted to adjourn the meeting.





Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 P.M.








Lewis Jones Jr.


M.C.M.B.A. secretary


 








